
   

     

  CARDIFF NORTH PUBLIC SCHOOL 
  A hidden treasure where every student is known, valued and cared for 

 

BULLETIN 
Ph: 4954 0404  Fax: 4956 5530  Email: cardiffnth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au   
Website: https://.cardiffnth-p.schools.nsw.edu.au                                                                    

  Term 1 Week 2 5th February 2020 

COMING EVENTS 

Monday 10th February 
Star Struck Audition 

Tuesday 11th February 
P&C Meeting - 6pm in library 

Wednesday 12th February 
Special Religious Education commences 

Thursday 13th February 
‘Safer Internet Day 2020’ Presentation (Yrs 4, 5 & 6) 

Thursday 20th February 
Zone Swimming Carnival 

Friday 28th February  
Clean Up Australia Day 

Permission Notes Sent Home and 
Payments Due 

Publishing Student Information 
 

Absence Notification by SMS (new students) 
Note due Friday 14th February 

Drum Corp (Stage 3) - No cost 
Permission Note due Friday 7th February 

Starstruck Expression of Interest (Years 3 - 6) 
Note due Friday 7th February 

Principal’s Message 

Welcome back to school after what I am sure was a 
fantastic holiday with your family and friends.  
  
The students have settled into their classrooms well and 
there have been lots of excited, happy faces as students 
re-connect with their friends in the playground.  
  
We especially welcome our new families for 2020 and 
know that they will love our fantastic school as much as 
we do.  
  
I would also like to take this opportunity to welcome back 
our wonderful staff. Cardiff North is very fortunate to have 
a strong team of professional and dedicated teachers who 
have spent many hours of their own time over the holidays 
planning exciting learning experiences for your children. 
The passion they have for their craft and the commitment 
they have to continuing to improve their own learning 
means your children are in very capable hands.  
 
Students are the centre of our school and they drive all of 
our decision making. As a school we are committed to 
ensuring every student in every class improves every 
year. We have interventionists and Instructional Leaders 
in every classroom this year during Literacy and 
Numeracy sessions, to maximise the opportunities for 
success for our students. We will continue to report to 
parents on our students achievements throughout the year 
and also will continue to provide many special 
experiences for our students. 
  
Enjoy the year ahead and please do not hesitate to make 
an appointment to see me as I am always happy to 
discuss your children with you.  
 
Murat Dizdar, The Deputy Secretary of the Department of 
Education welcomed school communities back to school 
in 2020, by stating, “This year we are heading back to 
school under exceptional circumstances. Bushfires on an 
unprecedented scale have caused widespread destruction 
and have deeply affected us all. Our thoughts are with 
those who have been impacted. I would like to specifically 
acknowledge the work and efforts of a number of staff 
across all areas of the Department who gave up their time 
and in some cases risked their own safety to help with the 
fire-fighting efforts. We are all committed to ensuring that 
our students are valued and cared for and in these 
challenging times it is even more important that we 
remove any impediments to their effective engagement in 
schooling.” 
 

Have a fabulous year everyone! 
 

Allyson Corrigan 

Principal 
Cardiff North Public School  
A proud member of the Cardiff Community of Schools 

 

A big welcome to all of the new families to 
Cardiff  North Public School this year! 

 

Our school Bulletin is published electronically 
every Wednesday and can be accessed on 
Skoolbag, Seesaw and the school website.  A 
paper copy of this Bulletin has been issued to 
new families only just for this week. 
 
All notes sent home will be available via the 
Skoolbag app and the school website.  



SPECIAL FAREWELL TO MR PIGGOTT 
& TERM 1 ASSEMBLY ROSTER  

The first assembly for 2020 will be held this 
Thursday. Assemblies are held fortnightly on 
Thursdays at 2pm in the hall. Families are welcome 
to attend.  

We will be holding a special assembly this Thursday 
to farewell Mr Piggott and congratulate him on his 
permanent appointment at Heaton Public School. 
We will include photos from Mr Piggott’s farewell in 
next week’s Bulletin and on the school website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAFER INTERNET DAY 2020 

On Thursday 13th February, students in Years 4, 5 
and 6 will be recognising 'Safer Internet Day 
2020'  by viewing a presentation about the important 
skills for safer, more respectful gaming. Students will 
explore skills for creating safer gaming environments 
including; balancing time online, dealing with abuse 
and cyberbullying, managing in-app purchases and 
accessing help and support. For more details you 
can go to: http://www.esafety.gov.au/sid. 

CYBERSAFETY YEARS 4 - 6 STUDENT 
DISCUSSION AND PARENT SESSION 

Our Police Youth Liaison Officer will once again be 
discussing cyber safety with our Years 4 - 6 students 
this term. We will also be offering a parent only 
session later this term. We will let you know dates 
and times once they are confirmed. 

SPECIAL RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
(SRE) 

At our school, SRE lessons are held between 
2:00pm and 2:30pm on Wednesdays starting in 
Week 3 and are delivered by the following providers: 
Baptist Union of NSW, Roman Catholic Church and 
Anglican Diocese of Newcastle. They provide two 
scripture options including Catholic Scripture (Years 
3 - 6 only) and Non-Denominational Scripture.   

The approved curriculum ‘God Space’ can be viewed 
at www.godspace.org.au 

We also offer non-scripture where students 
participate in alternative activities including 
discussions around the ABC program Behind the 
News (BTN) and activities to encourage wellbeing 
and mindfulness. 

A note will be sent home to all new students prior to 
the commencement of the SRE program where you 
can nominate your preference. If the note is not 
returned by next Wednesday, the students will attend 
non-scripture until advised otherwise in writing. 

Existing students will continue in the groups they 
were in last year.  

You may change your preferences at any time by 
notifying the school office in writing. 

 

HOMEWORK 

All teachers will be sending home class Homework 
this term in line with the current school policy. We 
will be updating our Homework Guidelines in 2020, 
based on Departmental Policy and in consultation 
with our staff, students and parent community. We 
will be seeking feedback from parents through an 
online survey later in the term. After this survey 
period we will evaluate how the whole school 
community feels about the current system for 
Homework, which has not changed at Cardiff North 
for quite some time. We will use this information to 
decide what Homework at Cardiff North Public 
School will look like from Term 2, 2020 onwards. We 
look forward to hearing your thoughts and feelings 
regarding Homework. 
 

CANTEEN 

Our school canteen is open every day.  Lunch orders 
are to be placed in the slot at the canteen before 
9am.  

In order to keep the canteen open every day, we 
really need more parent volunteers. Please let the 
office know if you would like to help. We can roster 
you with a friend if you would like to pair up with 
another volunteer.   

COURT ORDERS AND FAMILY 
ARRANGEMENTS 

Please update the school if there have been any 
changes within your family circumstances. Also, if 
you have any current court orders in place, please 
ensure the school has been provided with the most 
up to date copies. 

http://www.esafety.gov.au/sid
https://godspace.org.au/


.BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL 

Students are not to be at school before 8:30am as 

there is no teacher supervision for them until 

8:30am. 

The 9am bell is a signal for everyone: students, 

teachers and parents to move on and start the day. If 

you are in the school after 9am, you need to sign in 

at the front office. The need to sign in after this time 

is part of WHS departmental policy to ensure the 

safety of everyone on site including staff, students, 

parents and community visitors. 

The 3pm bell signals the end of the school day. 

Please promptly collect your children and enjoy your 

afternoon. 

We have an onsite OOSH for before and after school 

care. Please see the office staff for further details 

 
 

STUDENTS WITH HEALTH 
CONDITIONS 

To assist the school in supporting students with 
health conditions, please ensure that you 
provide us with any updated health plans for 
your children including Anaphylyaxis Action 
Plans, Allergy Action Plans and Asthma Plans.  
 
Families who have previously indicated that their 
child has a health condition will receive an 
additional medical form by email from the 
school. Please ensure that this is completed and 
returned as soon as possible. 
 

PARKING 

Please park your vehicle in the right places by 

following the road rules and parking off school 

grounds.  

Parking in the carpark is strictly for departmental 

staff only to ensure compliance with WHS 



HOW TO CONTRIBUTE POSITIVELY TO THE CARDIFF NORTH 

SCHOOL COMMUNITY: COMMUNICATION PROTOCOLS 

SEESAW 

The purpose of SEESAW is for you to share your child’s learning and view 

and comment on their learning. Seesaw will be active for all classes this 

week and teachers are looking forward to posting your child’s experiences 

at school for you to see. You are then welcome to comment on the post 

and the teacher may decide to publish the post at a time that is conven-

ient to them. Remember, whilst sharing moments of your children through-

out the day, teachers are also engaged with your children, helping them to 

improve their learning. 

URGENT MATTERS 

For all urgent matters, parents are asked to please phone the office. 

CHANGE OF PICK UP / ROUTINE 

To notify your child’s teacher of a change in routine please call the office. Do not use Seesaw as 

there is no guarantee a teacher will look at their phone in time for your message to be passed on. 

MEETINGS 

If you need to meet with your child’s teacher please negotiate a mutually agreeable time with them, 

either through the office or by speaking with them directly. 

WELLBEING / HEALTH ISSUES 

If you have to let your child’s teacher know of a wellbeing or health issue that will impact on your 

child’s learning that day, please call or come to the office in the morning, to speak to a staff member, 

so we can decide how best to support your child. 

If you want to forward information for example reports from Speech Pathologists etc. please do so via 

the school email. This is so it can be forwarded to all relevant school personnel involved in the Learn-

ing and Support Team. 

If you have information that is of a health or wellbeing nature that you need to discuss with the teach-

er, however it will not impact on your child’s learning that day, please either email the teacher, speak 

directly to the teacher when you next see them, or call the office to arrange a meeting to share this 

information with the teacher.   

EMAILING TEACHERS 

All teachers have agreed to share their work emails with you so that you can communicate via email, if commit-

ments prevent you from coming into the school. Teachers will respond to you within 1-2 business days, in most 

circumstances, depending on the nature of the email. 

WHO TO CONTACT? 

1. For any concerns speak to your child’s CLASSROOM TEACHER first, as most concerns can be dealt 

with at this level. 

2. Arrange a time to speak with an ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

3. Arrange a time to speak with the PRINCIPAL 









  



P&C MEETINGS 
 
 

Our next meeting will be held on  
Tuesday 11th February 2020 at 6pm in the 

library. 
The AGM will be held on Tuesday 10th 

March 2020 at 3.15pm in the library. Child 
minding will be available in the K-2 rooms 

with 2 teachers supervising whilst the 
children watch a movie 

UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 
 

  
TUESDAYS and 

WEDNESDAYS from 2.45pm 
Order forms available from the office  

 
EFTPOS is now available in the Uniform Shop 

during Uniform Shop hours. 
Please note that there is a 1.9% transaction fee to use this 

facility. 

 P&C NEWS 

Would you like to volunteer 

in the canteen in 2020?  

Please see the office if you 
would like to help.  

Friends can be rostered on together!

Have your kids grown out of 

their school uniforms? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Uniform Shop accepts  

pre-loved uniforms.  
 

Please send in via the school office any 

day or directly to the uniform shop on 

Tuesday or Wednesday afternoons.  

School Banking 
 

A representative from the 
Commonwealth Bank will 
make a brief presentation 
and provide further details 
about the School Banking 
program at the assembly 
being held on 20th 
February (Week 4). 
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